POLTONHALL AND HOPEFIELD COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF ZOOM ONLINE MEETING HELD ON 8 JULY 2020
Present:       J Aitchison (Chair), F Warner, D West and J Cameron 

         
 

Attending:    A McDonald 

Apologies:    P Atkinson, S Waterston, J Bernard, Cllrs D Milligan J Lay Douglas,    
         D Alexander and T Sime
1.     Chair’s Remarks

1.1   Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

2.
Minutes of Meeting held on 10 June 2020 and Matters Arising
2.1   Minutes were approved. Proposed by DW and seconded by JC.

3.
Finance Report

3.1
As PA was unable to join the meeting no update of account was available.  

4.     Secretary’s Report

4.1

Trish Sime sent a copy of the Food Support/Grocery Point – Covid19, Summary Information which had been submitted to Midlothian Council setting out the work undertaken by Bonnyrigg Rose Football Club (BRFC) to support the running of a food/grocery point for the people in need in the Poltonhall/Hopefield area. 

4.2
TS also advised that they were offering 1 to 1 sessions with trained councillors for people that had been impacted, whether it was anxiety, illness, and bereavement – anything that was making people’s lives stressful that they needed help to process.  They probably had funding for another 3 people at the current stage.  Each person would receive an average of 6 sessions.  Further information was available on BRFC’s website.   In addition, the football training was now back up and running again.   

4.3
It was noted that the Midlothian Men Matter group was still running on line. AMcD advised that the Council was still looking at the adult learning programme and for health and welfare as well.   JA asked of there was a mechanism in Midlothian to determine the impact of job losses.  AMcD said he would need to check that out with the Council. 

5.
Police Report
During the month of June 2020 in the beat area BD01 – Bonnyrigg, Lasswade, Poltonhall & District – there were 46 recorded crimes reported, of which 28 have been solved to date.  During this time period, there were 224 calls to Police Scotland.
INCIDENTS OF NOTE

On 04/06/20 Officers were called to attend an address at Melville View, Lasswade, in relation to a vehicle that had been vandalised. On arrival it appeared to officers that the vehicle had been a subject of a hit and run accident. No witnesses or CCTV footage available. 

About 2300 hours on 04/06/20 Police received a report regarding a male who had brandished a knife at a male on the footpath between Bonnyrigg and Hardengreen. A search of the area was conducted where three male youths were stopped and searched with a negative result. Details of the youths were taken although did not match the description passed by the informant which was particularly vague. Additional patrols of the area have been carried out with no further incidents of this nature being reported.

On 05/06/20 officers attended an address in Lothian Street after the occupier reported they had been the victim of a housebreaking. On arrival it was noted the rear patio door had been smashed and person(s) had entered the property where a number of items had been stolen. Enquiries ongoing.

On 06/06/20 a report was received regarding a road traffic collision involving a car and a cyclist at Lothian Bridge near to the Sun Inn. On Police arrival it was established there were no serious injuries sustained by anyone involved and that the cyclist had left the scene prior to the police arriving. The driver of the vehicle advised the cyclist was in possession of his details should they be needed at a later date.

On 07/06/20 officers were on mobile patrol in the Auld Coal Grove when they observed a grey Mercedes being driven in an erratic manner. On seeing the Police vehicle the driver has stopped and made off on foot. After a short foot chase he was apprehended where it was established he had been driving whilst under the influence of alcohol. He was arrested and held until sober. A report has been submitted to the Procurator Fiscal.

On 07/06/20 a call was received by a member of the public in relation to a large group of youths gathered within the grounds of Bonnyrigg primary School. On arrival there were no youths and no damage to the premises. MCAT are regularly patrolling the schools in the area. 

On 07/06/20 traffic officers stopped a vehicle on Lasswade Road. Whilst speaking with the driver, enquiries revealed she was not the owner and had no insurance to drive the vehicle. The driver was cautioned and charged with driving without a valid certificate of insurance and the owner with causing and permitting her to drive the vehicle. A report has been submitted to the Procurator Fiscal.

On 08/06/20 reports were received regarding an off road bike racing around the Kevock Road area. On officers arrival there was no trace of the bike although it is suspected the bike may have been the same one involved in driving through fields in the Loanhead area. 

On 10/06/20 officers attended at an address in Melville View with a view to effecting the arrest of a male wanted in relation to a serious assault in Edinburgh. The male was arrested and charged with possession of a knife and an assault to serious injury. He was held to appear at Edinburgh Sheriff Court on 11/06/20.

On 19/06/20 a report of a snapped overhead power cable at the Rowans, Cockpen Road was received. On Police arrival it was noted that the cable had set fire to a small lawn and the occupier advised it has also hit her son on the shoulder. The Fire and Ambulance service attended along with Scottish Power and made the area safe. The injuries were of a minor nature and the fire was quickly extinguished. It was suspected the damage had been caused by a lightening strike.

About 08:30 hours on 27/06/20 police were contacted in relation to a disturbance at Lothian Street. As a result an 18 year old man and two 19 year old men were arrested and have been reported for the Procurator Fiscal for various offences.

If any person has any information about the incidents listed above, or indeed any other crime, please contact your Community Policing Officer                                           PC Jonny Cassidy via 101 or email:    Jonathan.cassidy@scotland.pnn.police.uk
Additional Information

Police Scotland is launching its #ShutOutScammers campaign in partnership with Trading Standards Scotland on Monday, 15 June, 2020, to advise the public how to spot a rogue trader, or bogus caller, on their doorstep this summer. 

The coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic and physical distancing guidance presents a unique set of circumstances to us all. It is also an opportunity for criminals to exploit the crisis to their economic advantage.  As limitations on movement and social interaction begin to ease and the ability to have outdoor work done at home and in gardens resumes, there is a concern unscrupulous traders may target the most vulnerable in our society.  Rogue traders and bogus callers operate throughout the year but incidents generally peak in May, June and August. Current restrictions mean more people are at home when they would usually be at work, and as a result they may encounter more doorstep callers who know householders will most likely be in when they ring the doorbell. 

Police Scotland is asking the public to follow its advice if they receive an unexpected, and unknown, caller at the door: 

· Always ask for identification;

· Never feel pressured into making an on the spot decision;

· Never hand over money on the doorstep.

More advice can be found on the Police Scotland website and via Trading Standards Scotland.  
6.
Midlothian Councillors’ Report.
6.1
None of the Councillors were able to join the Zoom meeting but Cllr JLD had sent a message to advise that it appeared unlikely Midlothian Council would implement 1140 during the academic session 2020/21 which would be disappointing for many parents.    She also advised that a new Head Teacher had been appointed at Burnbrae Primary School who she believed would be a real asset to the school and was in no doubt would work closely with the community.

7.
AOB -   Proposed Depot at Hopefield

7.1
It was noted that the Council was now looking again at the Stobhill site with the Hopefield site reverting back to small businesses.  There was a planning application for housing and a retail unit.  It was noted that the Co-op had expressed an interest and residents were keen for any such retail unit to close no later than 8pm.  There was a discussion about the next phase of housing at Phase 2 and it was suggested it would be interesting to see if the plan would be re-worked or reverted back to Taylor Wimpey.   DW suggested that nothing was likely to happen for the next few weeks.
Date of Next Meeting

The next Zoom meeting would be held on Wednesday 12 August 2020.
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